
OCTOBER:
Coordinated by Larry Last, Brian Os-
terander from Woodcraft  in Canton, 
will dazzle everyone with various sand-
ing techniques and equipment during the 
2:00 PM MWG October  13th 2024 Mem-
ber Meeting at the Livonia Senior Center.  
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When / Where:

SUNDAY, SEPTEMBER 8, 2024
(Socializing Starts at 1:00 PM , Business meeting  Starts at 2:00 PM)
Livonia Senior Center, Livonia, MI

SEPTEMBER:
Join us at our 2:00 PM September 8th 2024 
meeting featuring our annual “Showcase of 
Skills” where MWG members’ projects shine

In-Person Meeting:

Showcase of Skills

Meeting Coordinated by: 
Jerry Romito and Ed Stuckey

by Various MWG Members

IN-PERSON MEETING AT:
Livonia Senior Center

November:
Our 2:00 PM November 10th 2024 In-Person 
meeting will feature various Jigs & Fixtures 
developed by many MWG members.  Please 
contact Jerry Romito to showcase your spe-
cial Jig or Fixture.  Remember that November 
is toy day and also the election of officers.

LIVONIA SENIOR CENTER     
  15218 Farmington Rd. 

Livonia, Mi. 48154

I-275

Five Mile Road Telegraph

MAP TO LIVONIA SENIOR CENTER

Farm
ing-

Showcase of Skills 

 September 8th

Our September In-Person meeting will 
feature the guild’s annual “Showcase of 
Skills”.

Coordinated by Jerry Romito and 
Ed Stuckey, this meeting will feature a 
wealth of members displaying their notewor-
thy projects. 
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By Jerry Romito

President’s 
Corner
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September 2024

2024 MWG Picnic

The August picnic at the Royal Oak VFW Park was a 
success, with about 40 attendees. Yours truly forgot to 
take pictures, so I can’t show you the fine table spread 
that had plenty of dishes being passed, and plenty of 
MWG-supplied chicken.

Showcase of Skills Meeting – Final Call for Projects

Our next monthly meeting is the annual Showcase of 
Skills meeting on Sunday September 8, at 1:00 pm at 
the Livonia Senior Center. Here is where our mem-
bers, from beginners to experts, have the opportunity 
to present their projects for all to see. Remember, older 
members may have not seen newer member projects, 
and likewise, newer members may have not seen older 
member projects – so please everyone bring a project(s). 
And finally for beginners, do not be afraid to bring your 
work. Everyone was a beginner once, and you may get 
good feedback with tips on how to advance.

For planning purposes please let me know if you want 
to present, along with a title of each project. If a project 
is too large to transport, you can send me photographs 
at GJRomito@aol.com, and I will compile them into a 
PowerPoint slide show for the meeting.
A dozen members have signed up so far, but the more 
the merrier.

I will unable to attend this meeting myself, yet phenom-
enal woodworker,  Ed Stuckey will facilitate the presen-
tations. The format will be to have the projects displayed 
on tables around the room for everyone to review and 
presenters will also be able to explain their work. 

Starrett Combination Squares for Sale

The squares 
that I have 
been telling you 
about are still 
available. I 
have been noti-
fied by a con-
tact through 
our website of a very significant sale on (100) new Star-
rett Combination Square Sets # 12” C434-12-4R. These 
sets are brand new in their original box. They were pro-
duced by Starrett in 2016 in the USA (not China), and 
have been legitimately acquired. The Starrett MSRP is 
$432, and the Amazon price is $390. The seller is asking 
$185 for each set. He will be moving up from Georgia to 
Troy at the end of September, and will be bringing them 
with him. At this point I am facilitating the sale, and so far 
17 have been reserved. So please respond to me at 
GJRomito@aol.com if you are interested in buying one 
or more sets (please state the quantity). This is not a 
commitment at this time - I am just taking reservations. 
Later we will make the most practical arrangements for 
the transactions. Starrett has just been bought out, so it 
is not clear what Starrett’s future production will be.

Dale Ausherman

You all know Dale Ausherman as the superb writer of 
our meeting reviews for the newsletter. Dale is now re-
covering from back surgery, and will probably be unable 
to attend the next few meetings. Please join me in wish-
ing him a speedy recovery.

If anyone would like to volunteer to take meeting notes 
and write a NL review for the next few meetings, please 
let me know at (GJRomito@aol.com).

Jerry Romito
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By Dale Ausherman

MEETING 
REVIEW
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Our outstandingly wonderful, highly accurate, and 
detailed oriented investigate MWG meeting reporter, 
Dale Ausherman, has recently undergone a sched-
uled surgery.  The procedure, conducted by the finest 
doctors anyone can imagine (you know the ones with 
chicken bones through their noses), will keep Dale in 
dry-dock recovering for several months.

Let’s show our unending support for Dale with en-
couraging email messages and Get Well cards.  
Members can access the secure sections of the 
MWG website for Dale’s email address.  

A group card may be available for everyone’s signa-
ture at our September Member meeting on which ev-
eryone can put a message and their “John Hancock”.

TRUNK-A- 
WOOD 

EXCHANGE

Do you have some wood that hasn’t seen 
the light of day in decades?

Do you have cut-offs from your last proj-
ect which are just too good for the burn 
pile?

Do you have pieces that you would like to 
donate to the MWG Toy Program?

Starting at our September Member meeting 
in Livonia, we invite everyone to bring their 
pieces for sale, exchange, or give-away.  

Just open your trunk in the parking lot to let 
everyone see the treasures you have 
(Please keep these pieces outside).  

Who knows, you probably will go home with 
nothing more than what you came with or 
some extra “got-to-have, never been seen 
before” samples of your own.

WOODWORK 
NOTES 

To support long time member Vince Choraszewski, 
whose wife is a face painting artist, we are happy to 
introduce her contact information below to the MWG 
newsletter.  Vince and his wife are duty bound to 
elaborate on her work for further MWG newsletters.
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CHILDREN’S 
HOSPITAL 

MWG PROGRAM 
UPDATE

From Ron and Dan
News from the Toy and Box Committee

It’s That Time of Year Already September al-
ready?

You have got to be kidding!  When you read 
this we will have approximately 3 months till 
we deliver our toys and boxes to Children’s 
Hospital for their Snowpile Program.  This is 
how I opened my article from one year ago 
and its crunch time once again.  Ron and I 
really hope with your help we will be able to 
meet our goal of 400 toys for the year. 

As always, should you need wheels, axles 
and plastic washers for toy making, the Guild 
provides standard wheels (1”, 1 ¼” or 1 ½” 
dia) along with the new treaded wheels, ½” 
OD nylon washers and ¼” dia. wheel pegs 
free of charge to any member who wishes to 
make toys for this program.  We also have a 

fair supply of treaded wheels in the same di-
ameters at this time.  Any of these items can 
be obtained by contacting Ron or Dan Aside 
from a well done finish, the wheels and axles 
really enhance the look and quality of rolling 
toys.  Don’t be afraid to take part in this op-
portunity.  Did I mention they were free??? 
 
Need some ideas for toys?  Our expert de-
sign staff (led by Dave McCagg) has been 
hard at work updating and adding plans for 
toys to our website.  Be sure to check out all 
the plans and pictures within our Toy Project 
Plans and Design Center tabs under the Proj-
ect/Resources section of our website.

  
Last year I made a simple road grader toy for 
which the design staff expertly created plans.  
This year I am continuing with the construc-
tion theme by doing a bulldozer.  I can’t say 
for sure that the plans will be available this 
year (I’m still in the design stage, haven’t cut 
any material yet) but it will be added eventual-
ly.  Who knows what construction equipment 
may be added in the future?  Kids do love roll-
ing toys that have moveable, safely attached 
accessories.

Bill Damico Model Ts

Bergs Delivery Truck
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With that said, when it comes time to building 
toys or boxes, please, please, please follow 
our guidelines found in the website.  With so 
many government regulations coming forward 
we have to be very careful that toys and box-
es conform to the appropriate standards.  It is 
imperative that we follow these guidelines so 
that Children’s Hospital will continue to trust 
that the toys and boxes we create and do-
nate will be safe for children to use and enjoy. 
Within the Toy Project section under the Pro-
grams/Resources tab, click on the link “Toy 
Guidelines for Children’s Hospital” for more 
specific requirements.

The Guild still has an inventory of non-stan-
dard wheels and other toy parts that have 
been recently categorized.  There has been 
a good response to these non-standard items 
and once they are gone, they will not be re-
placed.
 
•	 1 ¾”, 2”, 2 ¼”, 2 ½”, 2 ¾” and 3” diameter 

standard style wheels
•	 2”, 2 ¼”, 2 ½” and 2 ¾” diameter treaded 

tire style wheels
•	 2” and 2 ¾” diameter wagon style wheels

•	 1 ¼”, 1 ½” and 2 ¼” diameter flanged style 
train wheels

•	 Wood shapes such as acorns, beads, 
balls, caps and discs

•	 Large and small shaker style pegs
•	 Three sizes of wood peg people
•	 Steam engine/steam train parts and 

smokestacks
•	 Various small pieces of poplar, suitable for 

glue-up 

We do bring a small amount of select items 
from this stockpile to Guild meetings on a 
regular basis.  However, if you have a spe-
cific need, please contact Ron or Dan for the 
amount and to arrange delivery.

We will continue to set a goal of delivering 
400 toys to Children’s Hospital for the Christ-
mas Snowpile program.  This program is only 
a part of the toy distribution. Throughout the 
year a fair amount of simpler toys are dis-
tributed to all the clinics within the Children’s 
Hospital Complex. These toys are used by 
the children in the waiting rooms as they wait 
to see a specialist or treatment.  Some toys 

Vic Bonaro Trains

Ken Wolf Natural Finish Toys
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DUSTY
 

HUMOR

•	 My friend is having a huge woodworking sale. 
He’s really trying to saw the world.

•	 Why don’t woodworkers get into arguments? 
Because they wood-n’t dare!

•	 I know a few jokes about carpentry…
     I just wasn’t sure if they woodwork.

These phrases are provided purely for your humorous enjoy-
ment.  Feel free to send your favorite woodworking pun to the 
MWG Newsletter Editor for possible future publication. 
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are passed out to siblings of child patients 
when they come to visit.  Other toys stay with 
the children when they are released from the 
hospital. The hospital also has a need for box-
es, both plain ones, which the children can 
use for activities during their hospital stay and 
somewhat fancier boxes, usually made with 
hardwoods and more intricate joinery, which 
are presented to family members of children 
who did not survive their afflictions.  The hos-
pital does like boxes that are about the size of 
a shoebox.  Also the picture frames on top of 
the memory boxes are well liked by the hos-
pital staff, but not necessary.

Once again, thanking all of you toy and box 
makers for your support along with the Guild’s 
board for allowing funding to purchase wheels 
to distribute free of charge to all the makers. 
Happy Toy and Box making.

For further information on our toy/box pro-
gram, request wheels and axles or to arrange 
to drop off toys or boxes, please contact:

Ron  -  (734) 812-5531  -  rross1508@gmail.
com
Dan  -  (313) 702-5836  -  dan56laura@att.net
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WOODWORK 
NOTES 

MWG Apparel Availability

After a hiatus following Covid, we are again offering 
Michigan Woodworkers’ Guild clothing apparel in-
cluding different types of shirts and a baseball cap. 
The items include the embroidered MWG logo and a 
map of the state. 

Available are Denim long sleeve shirts in either light 
or dark blue. We also have Poplin shirts in long or 
short sleeves in various colors and we can get polo 
type shirts. 

The cost of a shirt is $30 and includes the logo, you 
can also include your name on a shirt for an extra 
cost of $5. Baseball style caps as shown in the pic-
ture are $16 which includes the MWG logo. 

There are benefits to having a MWG shirt such as 
showing your pride in being part of a wonderful group 
of woodworkers and if you have your name on the 
shirt, you still get 2 raffle tickets per dollar even if you 
forget your official MWG name tag.

For more information, please see Ron Ross at any 
meeting or at: rross1508@gmail.com. 

MWG Cap
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For  membership  informat ion contact 

Dave McCagg at: d2mccagg@provide.net 

For name tags, sign up with Ed Stuckey at a 

regular meeting.

I-275

6 MILE RD.

5 MILE RD.

H
A

G
G

ERTY

MAP TO GEORGE SENATE RESTAURANT 
HAGGERTY BETWEEN 5 & 6 MILE

George’s Senate Coney 
Island Restaurant
39450 Dun Rovin Dr. 
Northville, Mi. 48168

Next MWG Luncheon: (Coordinated by TBD)
Thursday, 26 SEPTEMBER 2024 at 10:16 AM
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Go to rockler.com/classes for more details and to sign up.  
43291 Crescent Blvd., Novi, MI 48375 • (248) 543-5110 

Please check Rockler.com for store hours9/9-9/18/24

KNIFE MAKING
Friday, September 20  
at 1 pm  
$85

ROUTER  
WORKSHOP
Friday, September 27  
at 1 pm  
$100

WOODWORKING 101 -  
CUTTING BOARD
Friday, September 13  
at 1 pm  
$125

IN-STORE CLASSES
BOWL TURNING  
WITH CARBIDE TOOLS
Friday, September 6  
at 1 pm  
$100

up the

Stock     Shop Sale

Executive Board Members / Committee Chairs

Jerry Romito..... President...........   248-475-5976
Dan Holowicki..... Vice President.........  734-283-9898    
Ed Stuckey.......... Treasurer................  313-345-3671
John Dolinsky..... Secretary..............  734-945-6461
Dan Holowicki...... Officer at Large......  734-283-9898
Tony Gigliotti ...... Officer at Large .....  248-853-8349
Bill Gayde .......... Officer at Large ..... 248-859-3949
Ron Ross............. Officer at Large....... 734-812-5531
Rich Herbert........ Officer at Large......  248-628-0644
Ragnar Bergethon... Officer at Large...........  248-608-8436
Ken Wolf.............. Officer at Large....... 734-981-3423
Dave McCagg........Officer at Large...... 734-482-6764
Ragnar Bergethon.. Website ...............  248-608-8436
Dave McCagg.......... Newsletter Editor.......... 734-482-6764
Dave McCagg......... Membership............... 734-482-6764
Larry Last..Programs/Website Calendar.....248-207-9386
Bob Mills.............. Mentoring................. 248-535-6718
Kevin Goulet ....... Camera Chair ........ 248-672-5341
Fred Ball....Web Site Calendar (Backup)........ 248-681-3108
Ron Ross.................Toy Program................ 734-812-5531
Kevin Goulet...........Officer at Large......... 248-672-5341
Ron Ross.............Food Coordinator......... 734-812-5531


